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The Engadine Public School 

WARATAH 

Dear Parents  

  

Grandparents  Day 

What a day it turned out to be! No rain but the wind was a shocker. 

Never the less, the day was brilliant. For the 200+ visitors the day  

started with a cuppa and cake. Many thanks to Stage 3 for providing the 

eats. 

   

Up first, we had a parade of students dressed in book week costumes. 

There were many mighty fine costumes but I was taken by a senior  

student who had turned blue for the day as a “smurf”. Couldn’t  

recognise him at all! This was then followed by a terrific concert. I must 

commend the Band as they not only had to cope with playing outside 

but they had to try to read music that at times was fast disappearing off 

the music stand. They were champions! During the concert each Stage 

performed an item.  We also saw items from the Choir, who also had to  

battle the elements to be heard, and the dance groups including our 

brand new tap group. This group have only been rehearsing for a month 

or two and did a great job. Following the concert, it was off to  

classrooms to take in what kids get up to at school these days.  

  

The weather improved marginally and many grandparents stayed to  

participate in a great picnic lunch.  

 

Meanwhile, in the Library our Book Fair was in full swing and the level 

of support was outstanding. 

 

What a tremendous day it was! Students and Staff were overwhelmed by 

the outstanding support of our community. 

 

2012 Leaders 

The results for the election of the 2012 Leaders have been announced: 

Girls – (in alphabetical order) Chloe G, Theresa H, Mya S and Chloe S. 

Boys – (in alphabetical order) Jacob B, Jye P, Joel T and Blake W. 

Each of the elected Leaders was given the opportunity to nominate for 

Captain. Following interviews held last week the School Captains and 

Vice Captains will be announced at our Presentation Assembly. 
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CALENDAR 

 2011  
  

Term 4 

November 
29 Yr 6 Dress Rehearsal 10am 

 
December 
1 Carols evening & 

Thank You Morning Tea 
5 Yr 6 to Yr 7 Orientation 
6 Combined Scripture &  

Variety Club Concert 
7 Presentation Day 12pm 
8 Yr 6 Musical 
9 Pink Day 
13      Yr 3-6 Fun Day 
14 Yr 6 Farewell &  
 Engadine Idol 
15 K-2 Fun Day 
16 Student’s last day 
          & Y6 Farewell Assembly 
 
 

2012 
Term 1 
January 
27 Staff Return 
30 1-6 Students return 
          Best Start 
31 Swimming carnival 
          Best Start 
 
February 
1        Kinders commence 
 
 
 

 

Engadine Public School supports 

 the Sydney Region White Ribbon Project. 



FROM THE FRONT CONT’D 
Thank You Morning Tea 

All our parent helpers have been invited to attend 

our Thank You Morning Tea on Thursday,  

1 December. The morning tea will take place in 

the Library commencing at 11.30am. 

   

Now whenever you make a list, inevitably some-

one gets left off, so if by some chance we have 

missed you, please do not take offence, come 

along and join us. 

   

Pink Day 

On Friday, 9 December we will be holding a 

“Pink” mufti day to raise funds for research into 

and support of breast cancer. Students will be 

asked to wear something pink (if they have it) 

and make a gold coin donation. The canteen will 

have a special order pink biscuit available for  

purchase on the day. All funds raised will go  

directly to the National Breast Cancer  

Foundation and the McGrath Foundation. 

   

Laps For Literacy (L4L) 

It is now over a month since L4L. At last week’s  

P & C meeting it was announced that all up a  

total of just under $7100 was raised. What a  

fantastic effort! At that same meeting, the P & C 

topped up the amount to $8000 which will pay 

the bill for the order Miss Crutcher, Mrs Ellis and 

Mrs Raudaschl have been busy preparing for  

literacy resources.  All the staff have been  

involved in the process in developing the list or 

resources needed and now we are awaiting the 

arrival of these resources with great anticipation. 

   

Thank you to our community for the brilliant  

support and also to our P & C for their  

generous support. Your children will all benefit 

from this event. Now lets see, in 2012 - “Metres 

for Maths”. 

   

Interactive White Boards (IWB) 

Once again, a huge thank you to the P & C, as 

they have made available funds for the purchase 

of another 3 IWB’s.  Once installed, hopefully 

during the holidays, each classroom in the school 

will have access to this technology. 

   

Presentation Assembly  

The Presentation Assembly will be held on 

Wednesday, 7 December commencing at 12noon. 

All students will be present at the Assembly and it 

is anticipated that it should take approx 90 minutes.  

   

This year there have been some changes made to 

the format of the Assembly. A new initiative will 

be that each child will be given an award for  

performance in a specific Key Learning Area KLA).  

These ribbons will be presented to the children 

earlier in the day and they will wear them to the 

main presentation. Similarly, students who have 

participated in extra-curricular activities: Band, 

Dance, Choir and Eco Warriors, will be presented 

with certificates earlier in the day. During the 

main presentation, these students will be  

recognised for their efforts. 

   

At the Presentation Assembly only  major awards 

will be presented. These will include: Class awards  

for  selected students in each class; Sports awards 

for champions in swimming and athletics,  as well 

as Stage awards for participation and or  

performance in Art and Library. Citizenship and 

Dux of the School awards will be a highlight of 

the Assembly along with the School Medallions. 

The families of all students who are to receive 

one of the special awards will receive a letter, so 

that they may be able to attend. 

   

Weekly Assembly 

Our final weekly assembly will be held on  

Tuesday, 6
  
December.  Students wishing to 

receive Silver and Gold awards need to ensure 

they bring in their Bronze awards by  

25 November.  Students from the Support Unit 

will be attending the Variety Concert in Sydney 

that day and so their Silver and Gold Awards will 

be presented to them at a later date.   

  

Update 

A little update on Miss Crutcher. She visited the 

school last week and is in fine spirits. She is  

commencing the next phase of her treatment this 

week.  At this time, we have no specific date for 

her return but we are anticipating mid-2012. In 

the meantime, Mrs Reynolds has been doing an 

outstanding job with 3/4C. 

  

Overheard at the Checkout  

Apparently, there is only going to be one Kinder 

class at Engadine Public School next year, well 

that’s according to a source in a supermarket 

checkout. Now that is news to the 34 Kinders, 

parents , staff and I. It just shows what  

misinformation is out there floating around.  

Speculation is not fact!  

  

In the last newsletter, I outlined how classes are 

formed and at this stage, we are still developing 

plans A, B, C and D to cope with any variables 

that will come our way. Teachers have not and 

will not be allocated to classes until the end of the 

year.  

  

(Hint – if anyone tells you that “Teacher  XX” is 

teaching Year 2 and “Teacher  YY” is on Year 3 - 

you now know it is purely  speculation.) 



    

Gold   Isabella 1-2S 

 Brayden 1-2S 

  Alyssa

 2-3D 

 Daniel 3-6M 

 Jacob 4-5-6W 

 Jessica 4-5-6W 

 
    

Silver Elizabeth KR 

 Margaret KR 

 Bailey KR 

 Jared KR

 Elly KD 

 Charlie KD 

 Samuel  K-6C 

  Samuel  K-6C 

   

  Mack K-6C 

  Brodie K-6 

  Bill K-6C 

  Ming K-6C 

  Sophie 1M 

  Jake 1-2S 

 Brayden 1-2S 

  Brandon 1-2S 

 Sarah 3-4C 

 Jade 3-4C

 Emma 3-4C 

 Teleah 3-4C 

 Luke 5-6D 

  Jessica 4-5-6W 

  Cooper  5-6D 

 Cooper  5-6D 

 Rhys 5-6D 

AWARDS 

If you cannot make it on your day, please organise to swap with somebody else. The contact details are on the list provided to  
you previously or if this is not possible, please call Deidre on 0412 212 750.  

CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 4 

Week Starting Monday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
28-Nov Helen Ledlin Tracey Rea Aleta Schutt Anita Hoad 

5- Dec   Mel Shepherd Birgit Hardman Kylie Morrell 
12- Dec Lyndall Carter Robyn Janbroers, Jody Mielke Margaret Chapman Shelley Williams 

Uniform 

Shop 

Last Day 2011 
   

2/12 from 9 -10am.    

CONT’D 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Receipts  
Please note that no receipts can be processed until the  
commencement of our new school financial year in  
December 2011. 
 

Excursion Payments 
We are accepting payments for the following excursions: 

 Variety Club Christmas Party    $20 
 End of Year Fun Days               $15 
 
 Part payments for Stage 3 Camp 2012 

 
 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

  FOUND 

  2 Rings and  

  a Child’s Wallet  

  Claim at the Office. 

Teacher Vacancy 

With Mrs Ellis being appointed to the position of 

Assistant Principal of the Support Unit, there is 

now a vacancy for a full-time teacher. Last week, I 

was given approval to fill this vacancy by way  

 

of merit selection. A panel has been formed and 

an advert written. It is hoped that the process will 

be completed prior to the end of the year.  

   Ron Pallas,  Principal 

Swimming 

Carnival  
Tuesday, 31 January. 

(2nd day back in 2012)  




